
Cielo Vista Neighborhood Association 

General Meeting (via Zoom) 

July 8, 2021     6:00 PM 

Present:  

Michael Adjemian     Michelle Adjemian 

Bertha Adjemian    Armando Renteria    

Elsa Chacon     Rudy & Bonnie Macias 

Armando “Dino” Medina   John Perches 

Judge Josh Herrera (Justice of the Peace, Precinct 3)(546-2170, jpoffice3@epcounty.com) 

Vivian Harland    Gabriel Garcia 

Karmen M. (EP Electric)   Michelle Fenton (EP Elec) 

David Abernathy    Mary Kirschenbaum 

 

Zoom issues, new link sent.  

Michael Adjemian, President of the Cielo Vista Neighborhood Association, called the 

meeting to order at 6:19 and welcomed everyone to our July Zoom meeting. He asked 

for a moment of silence for those lost to COVID-19 and those suffering now. All 

participants then introduced themselves.  

 

The agenda was shared on-screen. 

 

He welcomed our primary guest speaker, Judge Josh Herrera, Justice of the Peace, 

Precinct 3 and representatives from El Paso Electric.  (Bob Ayoub, MIMCO, and 

Cassandra Hernandez, City Representative - District 3 were unable to attend. 

 

Judge Josh Herrera - Justice of the Peace, Precinct 3, 546-2170, 

jpoffice3@epcounty.com) 

mailto:jpoffice3@epcounty.com


Major goal when elected was to make the court more efficient. The oldest case he 

inherited was from 1991, old files have been digitized, Case Cleanup helps deal with 

oldest cases. He praised his staff. The office has remained open during the pandemic, 

some have worked from home. They are open from 7 am – 5 pm. All filing documents 

are on their main website. They treat practitioners (lay people) like clients. There is a 

positive atmosphere. Taking a twenty-minute break for a walk is accepted practice.He 

thoroughly responded to all questions. 

 

Karmen M. and Michelle Fenton from El Paso Electric discussed there Summer Intern 

Corporate Social Responsibility Project that honors the victims and survivors of the 

August 3rd Walmart Massacre (2019). The interns were not in attendance since it was 

beyond regular business hours. The interns are thirteen El Paso students who left town 

to attend college. They are hired by EPE as summer interns. They are partnered with 

the United Way and Family Resiliency Center for this project. There is an Art project 

pending for our neighborhood akin to Chalk the Block. The original plan has moved 

from July 23rd evening to 10:00 or 2:00 that day or possibly another date will be chosen. 

Mike Adjemian brought up the point that the people in the neighborhood who work 

will be left out; EPE countered the daytime was better for media.  

 

Association Business 

 

Texas Tech Step Bootcamp – Mary Kirschenbaum and Elsa Chacon will be team 

captains. This is a shoot off from the Texas Tech Walk the Walk Challenge from April. 

Basic information was shared, and attendees were able to be placed on a team. They 

still need to register.  

 

El Paso City Park Partners – Mike Adjemian shared information; The agreement is for 

two years and terms for Rangers are one year; Jacob Ruiz (area superintendent) 915-

212-2301 (W), 915-529-6050 (C), RuizJM@elpasotexas.gov 

Cielo Vista Park – Vivian Harlan 

Edgemere Linear Park – Mando Renteria, Dino Medina, Mary Kirschenbaum 



Hawkins Pool Park (behind pool) – Josh Herrera 

MacArthur Park – Santos Padilla 

Ponder Park – Gabriel Garcia 

Vista del Valle Park – Rudy & Bonnie Macias 

 

Detective Barrios – request for donations mail to CVNA box, will be forwarded to 

Pebble Hills Regional Police Station. The Barrios family’s home burned down while 

they were out of town. They lost everything. 

 

Open Forum 

 

John Perches – Sherriff’s Department Golf Tournament benefits Crime Stoppers, he 

will send flyers. Crime Stoppers Bowling Tournament is on hold for this fall since they 

lost their venue, it may move to Ft. Bliss. 

 

Mike Adjemian will bring in the new St Paul’s UMC minister, Pastor Bobby Wilson 

 

***I lost my connection*** 

 

Eco El Paso has planted approximately seventy trees in our neighborhood. 

Walmart Memorial at Ponder Park – Burges football players will attach more orange 

ribbons on July 12th. 

 

Treasurer’s Report: Mike Adjemian presented, Mando Renteria lost his connection 

Report attached. Motion to approve – Mary Kirschenbaum, seconded by Bertha 

Adjemian 

 



Raffle donations for tonight will be donated to Detective Barrios and her family. 

 

Thank you for attending – Mike Adjemian 

  

Motion to adjourn made by Mando Renteria, 2nd by Mary Kirschenbaum at 7:37 PM. 

 

These minutes are respectfully submitted by Mary Kirschenbaum, Secretary, on July 

30, 2021. 

 


